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WARNING: If you believe this message may be malicious use the Phish Alert Button to report it or
forward the message to Email.Security@ventura.org.

Thank you.

| wasn't sure | was in que. | was. It is quite upsetting the first time my son voted was for me, his mom. He had just
became a Marine and was home for 2 weeks and mailed his ballot on his break before being sent off. . | think we
need a better process between the post office and the the collection of ballots. My sons voice who is serving this
Nation was not heard. | am sure he is not the only one! | do appreciate your work yet am disappointed his vote
WAS LOST! | got an oh whoops sorry. If it happened to him, it happened to others.

We need something in place to see what the post office does, even if it has to be monitored. We did monitor his
vote on Ballot-trax.

Again, | appreciate your work.

Lori Mills





